Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held following the Annual Parish Meeting on Thursday 8th April 2021 at 8pm on Teams

Apologies

Cllrs Laughton and Brock

Present

Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mr Subramanian, Mrs Godfrey, clerk Mr Rickett, FO Mrs Rickett

1 member of the public

The minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record

Declaration of Councillors interests

None

Village Hall

The leaky gutter has been mended, there was a query over the downpipes, the originals were replaced and a larger capacity gutter was fitted – agreed to make an annual check The elections are Thursday 6th May, those running the polling station will be doing the risk assessment

"Team" will be able to continue until May 6^{th} . From May 17- June 20.6 people can meet inside, so the Annual Parish Council Meeting will need to be bought forward – Monday 3^{rd} May at 7.30pm

Cllr Rainbow arrived

Gateway signs

Awaiting contract

Roads and hedges

Highways have been potholing on Mill Lane and Radley Road

 $Halam\ Hill-NCC\ happy\ with\ the\ hedge,\ clerk\ to\ contact\ Highways\ for\ a$

meeting

School Lane seems to have a lot of extra traffic

Clerk to send a letter to Sir John Starkey asking for the hedge to be lowered on

School Lane

Litter picking

Equipment has been brought and a bin has been ordered from NSDC and will go on the front of the Hall

Allotments

2 quotes have been received for asbestos removal

£660.00 and £342.00 – agreed unanimously to go for the £342.00

Clerk to arrange

Clerk and chairman to keep an eye on the tenants

Title for the allotments – Mr Paris to see to

Correspondence

Adoption of Notts Minerals – no action

WW2 roll of Honour – Mr Paris to deal with

Queens platinum jubilee – agreed to put in the Village news

General letter from resident - a letter was read out from a resident outlining several concerns that they had, about the PC and its workings. Some PCllrs could understand several of the points. The FO had already sorted out the accounts query and the clerk will contact them to discuss other points

Planning letter from resident - a letter was read out over a recent application and the fact that the PC had responded to NSDC well before the due date. It was explained that the application came the day the agenda was put up so was added, otherwise we would have possibly needed an extra meeting or to apply for an extension. The sender of the letter was happy with this

Planning

None

Planning decisions

Change of business Halam Salon - approved NSDC

Finance

None

Date of next meeting

As discussed earlier Monday 3rd May at 7.30 on Teams Annual Parish Council Meeting

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.38pm